BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

February 27, 2008

Present:

Susan Atwater



Mary Ciaraldi

Deb Giampolo



Joe Palladino

Edgar Rodriguez


Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Property Management

Absent

Anna-Marie Brown


Barry Towers

Call to Order

President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

Minutes from the January meeting were approved.

Financial Report

The financial report was reviewed by Joe Palladino.  The Conservancy has $63,000 in reserves with $15,000 earmarked for a lawsuit.  All other expenses are on target.

Property Manager Report

· Deck Stairs from rear deck of Country Walk – Currently under review with Attorney Perlstein to determine authority to grant permission.

· Traffic Speed – Board agreed to send a letter to the Windsor Police Department asking them to have patrol cars monitor the speed of vehicular traffic on Walden Meadow Road.
· CPA Allocation Review – This will commence in May with a fact-finding study.

· Development Rights – Andrews & Galvin will present the results of their findings in March.

· Environmental Study – Baystate Environmental is waiting for the ice to melt to determine how best to address the algae issue in the small pond.

· Handicap Ramp – Windsor Public Works Department has said that they will complete the work in April and make it compliant with current laws.

· Pool Resurface – Contractor has been paid and is waiting for warmer temperatures to begin.

Committee Reports

· Communications – Newsletter will be published the first week in March.  Bob Ellis is also appealing for help with publishing.

· Meetinghouse – Polly Ellis is looking for help.  The committee also investigated a television to be donated and determined that it is too large for storage considerations.
· Social – Dianne Timpson investigated pricing for a sign to be used by the committee for posting social events.  It was determined that additional investigation on pricing is needed before approval.
· Green Activities – Dianne Timpson outlined plans for three events for approval consideration.  They include a movie night, Octoberfest, and a Holiday tree lighting.  It was determined that the Board will approve these activities on a case by case basis.

Unit Owner Forum

Adjourned – 8:20 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley

Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo

President
